

13th of February 2024

South Gloucestershire Council Council Offices Badminton Road Bristol BS37 5AF

Dear Sirs,

Formal Objection and Concerns Regarding Local Plan Phase 3 Consultation

I am writing on behalf of Emersons Green Town Council to formally raise our collective objection and express concerns regarding the proposed Local Plan Phase 3 currently under consideration. As representatives of the community, we believe it is our duty to voice our apprehensions, especially in areas that may significantly impact the well-being and sustainability of our town.

We share the same view on the majority of the response submitted by our neighbouring community of Pucklechurch Parish Council regarding the lack of imagination and suggestion of the least demanding options in these Local Plan proposals, with the potential of extreme consequences for Emersons Green, Lyde Green, the A4174 and urban belt area. We have therefore repeated some of Pucklechurch Parish Council's wording in our own response with specific references and concerns relating to sites in our borders included.

Yours Sincerely,

Jane Wray

Jane Wray

Deputy Town Clerk & Responsible Finance Officer